
Lake Linden Village Council
Regular Meeting

February 16th, 2023
The Lake Linden Village Council met at 6:30pm on the above date. President Schuldt presided. The following Trustees responded to the roll: Codere, Reese, Miller and Hoffman. 
Approval of Minutes:

Previous meeting minutes from the January regular meeting were presented. A motion was made by Trustee Miller and supported by Trustee Hoffman to approve them. All were in favor. Motion was carried.  
Approval of Agenda:
A brief discussion of the agenda resulted in a motion from President Schuldt, supported by Trustee Miller to approve the agenda.  All were in favor.  Motion was carried.
Public Comments:

There were no public comments.
Bills and Financial Statement:



Clerk Poirier introduced the monthly expenses for the general fund. After a brief discussion, review of the other funds was tabled and a motion was made by Trustee Miller and supported by Trustee Codere to approve the bills and financials for the month from the general fund. With the motion the following totals were approved for payment:  
General Fund

$    19978.92
Poll vote: Yes: Miller, Codere, Reese, Hoffman, Schuldt,
      No: None.  Motion was carried.
Correspondence/Clerk’s Information:
Poirier referenced the letter sent Mary and Jerry Buschell regarding their property on the Village-owned lot in Sibilsky Acres II. He said they had received the letter directing them to remove their items because they had not followed through on the purchase of the property back in 2017. Poirier said after speaking to them and the trustees, both sides had agreed to complete the sale if the Buschell’s compensated the Village for attorney fees. After a brief discussion a motion was made by Trustee Hoffman and supported by Trustee Reese to complete the sale under those terms. All were in favor. Motion was carried.
Poirier said he had finally received the letter from Treasury to draft a corrective action plan for the points made in the audit report. He said he would work with the auditor to craft a response and submit by the deadline.
Poirier said that the State Infrastructure bank had finally approved the request for a payment deferral. No payment was now due until January of 2024.

Poirier introduced a template for a letter of support for Habitat for Humanity’s application to the MI_HOPE program. The Council agreed to complete and send the letter.

Poirier introduced a letter from American Legal Publishing, the company that had re-codified the Village Ordinance manual.  He said they were merging with another company and reminding the Village they would be cntnuing their services if ever required.

 Poirier began a discussion regarding the veterans banner program. He said the program had become so popular that there were now more banners than space in the downtown. The process of “reserving” specific spots was no longer practical and it had been brought to his attention that there were now discussions about the spaces on social media.  After a brief discussion, the Council directed Poirier to draft a practical policy to review for the March meeting.

Police Report:
The police report was presented and a motion was made by Trustee Hoffman and supported by Trustee Reese to accept the report.  All were in favor. Motion was carried.

Chief Rosemurgy was on hand to present the signed copy of the Memorandum of Understanding from the Lake Linden School Board, outlining the terms and responsibilities for each entity for the School Resource Officer Program.  There was a discussion regarding some sections within the agreement and clarifications made by Chief Rosemurgy on some points. After these explanations, a motion was made by trustee Reese and supported by Trustee Miller to approve the agreement and authorize the Village President to sign on their behalf. Poll vote: Yes; Reese, Miller, Hoffman, Codere and Schuldt. No: None. Motion was carried.  

Discussion then moved to the now-vacant Chief position. Rosemurgy stated his intention to return to the post should the SRO program be terminated for any reason and to that end the title of Acting Chief would be given to his replacement. Rosemurgy said he and the Executive committee had met with current part-time officer Betsy Baril regarding her interest in the position. She said she was interested and the terms of potential employment were discussed. The product of this discussion yielded two options, one including MERS enrollment and the other without.  After a lengthy discussion a motion was made by Trustee Reese and supported by Trustee Miller to offer the Acting Chief position to Betsy Baril at the rate of $35 per hour with no option for enrollment in the MERS pension plan. Poll vote: Yes: Reese, Miller, Codere, Hoffman and Schuldt. No: None. Motion was carried.  
A discussion then began about the SRO compensation and whether it was possible to add additional compensation to Rosemurgy’s salary paid through the grant program. Poirier said there was nothing in the Memorandum prohibiting it. A motion was then made by President Schuldt and supported by Trustee Hoffman to add an additional $2.00 per hour to Rosemurgy’s wage above the stated SRO compensation.  Poll vote: Yes: Schuldt, Hoffman, Codere, Miller and Reese. No: None. Motion was carried.
Fire Report:
Chief Kotila presented the fire report and after a brief discussion a motion was made by Trustee Reese and supported by Trustee Hoffman to accept. All were in favor. Motion was carried.

Poirier said he was happy to see that the FD had selected the Lake Linden Fire Foundation as the name of the new 501(c)3 entity and the names of the board members.  He said he would help with the coming paperwork if necessary and would include this progress in the corrective action letter to Treasury as signs of good faith in following the auditor’s recommendations.
Public Works Report:

There was no public works report.
Downtown Development Authority:

There was no DDA report.
Executive (Chair: President Schuldt):

Police personnel issue was addressed under Police Report.
Infrastructure:    
Poirier said that now-Township Trustee Heide had stopped by his office to ask that negotiations regarding the garbage service in the Village be tabled for awhile so there was time for new faces at the township offices to acclimate to their new positions.
This brought up discussion of the sanitation review spreadsheet that had been introduced to the members at the previous meeting. After a brief discussion it was decided to have the clerk send a letter to the townships informing them that the Village was not interested in outsourcing the service to the joint township committee.

Property & Equipment 
No report.
Public Safety & Policy: 

Poirier said he had begun work on the policy manual as per recommendation of the insurance carrier Tokyo Marine.  He said he would introduce a few for review and approval at each subsequent meeting moving forward until they had all been reviewed and addressed.
Parks & Recreation: 

No report.
Torch Lake Area Sewage Authority


Trustee Hoffman informed the Council of the bids received for the TLASA capital project on the sands. He said that the bids had come in much higher than anticipated and that the engineer was working with the bidders to get the bid to a more acceptable level.

Poirier introduced a new rate sheet from the Authority outlining new rates effective on the March billing.

Late Agenda Items:


None.
New Business:

None.  
Old Business:

None
Announcements:  
Adjournment:

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Trustee Hoffman and supported by Trustee Miller.  All were in favor. Meeting was adjourned at 7:46pm.  There were 2 member(s) of the public in attendance.
_____________________________
 
__________________________
Glenn Schuldt, Village President  


Robert  A. Poirier, Village Clerk 
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